Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

62-699.310
Classification and Staffing of Domestic Wastewater or Water Treatment Plants and Water Distribution Systems

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on October 30, 2020, the Department of Environmental Protection, received a petition for variance pursuant to Section 120.542, F.S., from Sateke Village Utilities Homeowners Association, Inc. The petitioner requested a variance from subparagraph 62-699.310(2)(a)1, F.A.C, at Sateke Village wastewater treatment facility to reduce staffing requirement to 2 visits per week on nonconsecutive days for a total of 1 hour per week by a Class C or higher operator rather than the required 1 hour per day, 5 days per week and one visit each weekend. The facility is located at 9500 SW 180th Avenue Road, Dunnellon, Florida 34432-2818. The petition has been assigned OGC #20-1484 and Facility ID #FLA012682.

A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained by contacting: Allison Chancy, Florida Department of Environmental Protection, 3319 Maguire Boulevard, Orlando, FL 32803-3767, telephone (407)897-4154, e-mail Allison.Chancy@FloridaDEP.gov, during normal business hours, 8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m., Monday through Friday, except legal holidays. If you have any questions, please call the Central District office at (407)897-4100.

Written comments must be received by the Department of Environmental Protection no later than 14 days from the date of publication of this notice.
